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March 26, 2014

City of West Linn
C/O Peter Spir
Associate Planner
22500 Salamo Road
West Linn, OR 97068

Reeseman Property - Subdivision
West Linn, OR

Dear Peter,

3J Consulting, Inc. acts on behalf of Lennar Northwest, Inc. regarding a property located at 18000
Upper Midhill Drive (taxlot number 2s1e14ca 00200). This letter and the attachments hereto have been
submitted in order to request a Pre-Application Conference to discuss the submittal requirements for
the subdivision of the subject property.

The property is located entirely within the City of West Linn and is zoned R-4.5.  The site is
approximately 6.1 acres in size and was recently the subject of a pre-application conference for a
memory care facility. Previously, the site was approved for a townhome styled subdivision.

The Applicant is considering a series of development options for the property. The option that has
been presented as the focus of this application is a residential subdivision which would create 34
residential lots and a tract for stormwater management.  The plan has been specifically designed to
create longer lots along the perimeter of the subdivision and longer lots within the interior of the plan
to allow for the preservation of potentially significant trees along the boundary of the site and within
the central grove.

The following list of questions has been provided for staff's consideration:

1. Please confirm any required dedications or frontage improvements which may be required for
the extension of Hillside Drive.

2. Please confirm that the City would permit the realignment of Upper Mid Hill Drive through the
subdivision process.  We believe that the subdivision would be an appropriate mechanism to
effectively realign the roadway, avoiding the need for a vacation.

3. Please confirm that the City has sufficient utility service and capacity to handle the proposed
use of the site.

4. What specialist reports or studies will be required in support of the land division application?

5. Please confirm whether or not any significant trees appear to be present on the property and
indicate the location of any significant trees which would require further consideration.

6. Could you please provide us with any other pertinent information regarding the proposed land
division?

Attached hereto is a preliminary site plan, the City's fee for a Pre-Application conference, and the City's
Pre-Application Conference request form. We thank you for your consideration of these questions.
Please feel free to give me a call if you have any questions or need any additional clarification.
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Sincerely,

Andrew Tull
Principal Planner
3J Consulting, Inc.

copy: Mr. Mike Loomis, Lennar Northwest, Inc.
Mr. John Wyland, JT Smith Companies
File

Attch: Fee for Pre-App
Pre-App Request Form
Preliminary Land Division Plan




